SIPARUTA MISSION ACADEMY

October 2012 Newsletter

New students of SMA



A PRAYER OF A SMA STUDENT

"Lord, take my heart for I cannot give it. It is thy property. Keep it pure for I cannot keep it for thee. Save me in spite of myself, my weak, unchristlike self. Mold me, fashion me, raise me to a pure and holy atmosphere, where the rich current of Thy love can flow through my soul."

(COL 159.3)

GREETINGS TO ALL,

As we progress to the second month of the school year, we con testify to the goodness of the Lord. We have learned, being co-laborers with Christ, that success is the only option. There is no room for failure when we are connected with the One who knows no failure. SMA is thriving with the grace of the Holy Spirit.

Preparing this last generation of youth includes the study of the faithful Waldenses. Following their pattern of education in memorizing Scripture in class and in song. Presenting before them that some may face the possibility of martyrdom during the final crisis. Daily pages from the book "Messages to Young People" are read and contemplated.

God continues reign supreme as staff seriously train an army of youth to hasten His coming, and be empty vessels when the latter rain is poured out.

May all of us be encouraged to purpose in our hearts to be part in winning souls for the Kingdom. Thankyou for your faithful prayers and financial support.

Blessings, Mike and Rowena Manuel

> A FAVORITE SCRIPTURE SONG

"Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly in all wisdom; teaching and admonishing one another in psalms and hymns and spiritual songs singing with grace in your hearts to the Lord."

(Colossions 3:16)



Funds are being raised to help with off-campus housing of SMA students and their families.

Ten new church pews will be in the Siparuta Seventh-Day Adventist church soon. Ceiling fans were also installed.



By the grace of God, we now have a Christian network programming. We are still waiting for a transmitter, so the village can also receive the blessings.

A gazebo will be used as an "outdoor" classroom to enjoy the quiet, natural environment.

Because of your generosity, these projects was made possible

I noticed, as well as others, that the sun is more intense and hotter than last year.

Working outside is not an easy task, especially when you have the heat beating on your back. I do my part by covering myself for protection from the ultraviolet rays to prevent skin cancer.

God is my help strength

complain and murmmer, but I remember
God's promise in Psalms 121:5-6, which
says, "...the Lord is thy shade upon they
right hand. The sun shall not smite thee
by day..." A peace fills my soul, and I
don't even feel the heat. Praise God!

-A Missionary for God

Funds for Various Projects:

- * Staff homes- \$8,000 (each)
- * Finish school building- \$7,000

Mission Volunteer Opportunities:

- * Teachers
- * Farm manager
- * Cook
- Short-term mission trips to build staff homes and finish school building

For Donations

Gospel Ministries International

Att: Manuel Family

P.O. Box 506

Collegedale, TN 37315

manuelkma@yahoo.com